
 

RECREATION CENTERS OF SUN CITY, INC. 
Bowling Committee 

October 6, 2022 
 

The meeting was called to order by Chair Sue Wilson at 9:00am in the Lakeview Board Room.  
 

PRESENT:  Chair Sue Wilson,  Co-Chair Darla Akins and Committee Members Sharon 

McCauley, Darrel Larson, Don Meyer, Jim Powell, Rube Edwards, Roger Beebe, Lynda 

Bettini, Stella Van Ness 
 

RCSC STAFF:  RCSC Director of Bowling Mike Dirmyer 

 

GUESTS:  USBC Jacqueline Smith 

 

APPROVAL OF PRIOR MEETING SUMMARY:  The Summary from the September 1 , 

2022  meeting was approved as presented. 
 

Mike Dirmyer, RCSC Director of Bowling:  Fall leagues have started and the response has 

been positive as almost every league that had the ability to grow did.  A new No-Tap Short 

Season league began Wednesdays at 4:00pm at Bell Lanes. We had  64 new league bowlers 

added. 

 

The Scotch Doubles Tournament at Bell Lanes on September 25 was a huge success with 39 

teams participating and the bowlers said how much they loved the format. 

 

Upcoming tournaments at Lakeview Lanes; Metro Phoenix USBC Senior Open Tournament 

October 8-9, 15-16.  Squad times are 8:00am and 1:00pm.  Arizona State USBC Senior Masters 

and Queens on November 6.  Metro Phoenix BVL Tournament November 19.  As always, 

when a tournament is booked at one center, the other bowling center is open for members. 

 

The bowling centers are as popular as ever.  RCSC Management is working towards improved 

ways to operate the bowling centers for the members and one example is to add RCSC card 

numbers to the league and tournament sign up forms.  We are asking for patience in this pro-

cess as we improve our operations to better serve the members. 
 

USBC League Director:   Jacqueline Smith, State and Metro USBC President reported to the 

committee the new employees of the metro area.   This includes all functions and a new awards 

program.  The BVL program has again set a new goal for the 2022-2023 season.  Her com-

ments and response to questions were greatly appreciated. 
 

Roger Beebe, Sun City Bowling Association President: Roger informed the committee of the 

upcoming annual meeting scheduled for October 8, 2022 at 9:00am in SH#1 at the Bell Recrea-

tion Center.  The meeting will include the introduction of Hall of Fame Candidates and the new 

President and Board of Directors for the SCBA.  Awards program is still included for all SCBA 

participating members.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Old Business:   Chair Wilson updated the committee on the security system for the RCSC fa-

cilities and that IT was waiting on equipment to arrive so it could be installed.  
 

New Business:  None 
 

Next meeting:  Thursday, November 3, 2022 at 9:00am - Lakeview Board Room. 
 

Adjournment:  The meeting adjourned at 9:32am. 
 

Respectfully Submitted,  

 

 

 

Darrel Larson, Secretary 


